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MOTTINGHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Chair:  Gail Hodges
Meeting of the Executive Committee meeting held at the Methodist Church Hall at 7.00pm on Thursday 19th January 2023
1. Welcome and apologies 
Present: Sally Babi, Robert Blanks, Lawrie Bell, David Cartwright, Jane Cornish, Gail Hodges, (in the chair), Richard Mainwaring-Burton, James Martin, Graham Soars, Lesley Robins, (secretary), Juan Trellez
Observer: Nick Linford                                                                                                                                                         

Apologies: Bromley Police, Carol Borhani, Astrid Chklar, Cathy Dowse, Matt Hartley, John Hills, Bob Lawrie, Will Rowlands.
2. Minutes of the meeting of  24th November 2022
Approved as an accurate record.
3. Matters arising, not covered elsewhere in the Agenda
3.1. Update on the purchases and locations of defibrillators
The third defibrillator is now installed on Foxes Field. It remains safe and undamaged. Gail is the ‘guardian’ of the defibrillators. There have been a number of calls. The LAS directs the caller to the nearest defibrillator. Gail is then asked to check the machine. So far, none has been used. Gail has concerns that people may be frightened to use it. More training is planned to be held at the library. Interested participants should be directed to Chris to book a session at the library.
4. Chairman’s Report
The Chairman had nothing to report that wasn’t covered in this agenda.

5.  Representative Reports
5.1 Councillors, Bromley
Cllr Cartwright reported that with regard to improvements to Mottingham Parade and parking, only one response had been received following a local consultation so the scheme will go ahead. He will follow up issues of liaison between Greenwich and Bromley.
Cllrs Cartwright and Rowlands are opposing a proposal to relocate the Mottingham Community and Learning Shop to Mottingham Library. The Shop is suffering from flooding and the landlords are seeking to increase the rent, hence the decision to relocate. Alternative sites, such as the Youth Centre by Elmstead Woods Primary School are being explored.

A possible Jubilee Fund project is still to be pursued. Graham Soars is liaising with Cllr Cartwright on this.

With regard to the Safer Bromley Partnership, Cllr Cartwright continues to raise concerns about speeding and drug taking which he judges should be seen as ‘high harm’ offences.
Mayor’s Award – Richard M-B will provide information about Ed Green.
Regarding the untidy garden at 15 Grove Park Road, Bromley Council is taking legal action.

5.2 Police, Bromley
The recent Ward Panel report had been received and circulated to Committee members.

5.3 Councillors, Greenwich
No councillors were present.
5.4 Police, Greenwich
Nothing to report.

5.5 Planning, Bromley

Graham Soars had circulated a list of recent applications. 
The Elms application, which was reported at the November meeting, remains a key concern. Graham’s view is that as this is Metropolitan Open Land, the application should be resisted. There is a risk that if the application were agreed, despite this being Metropolitan Open Land, there could be further unwanted major development/building. There is the danger of a precedent being created. It was noted that Metropolitan Open Land can only be used or developed for educational purposes, not for residential purposes. Graham proposed that the MRA seek legal advice from a planning expert, John Escott, for a relatively modest fee of between £300 and £500. Committee members agreed to this proposal.
There is no more news on The Croft. Consent to refurbish the property has been granted, but this runs out soon.

5.6 Planning, Greenwich

Bob Blanks had circulated a list of recent applications and reported no major issues at the moment. The situation regarding Bridge House and The Royal Public house remain unresolved.
5.7 Bromley Residents Federation
The most recent meeting had been cancelled. The future of the Federation is unclear.

6. Treasurer’s Report
Laurie Bell had circulated a spreadsheet showing the current financial position.
He reported difficulties allocating SumUp payments to either subscriptions or donations because no names are attached to the payments. This makes for problems for auditing purposes. The same difficulty applies to the use of the QR code. There could be a constitutional issue when it comes to voting at the AGM because of not knowing who is or is not a paid up MRA member.
It was suggested by Bob Blanks that we consider all ‘residences’ as members and then just ask for donations. This was considered to be a useful possible way forward. More thought to be given to this suggestion, including seeking advice from Bob Lawrie.

7. Membership Secretary’s Report
Richard Mainwaring-Burton reported that:
· There are 1993 residences of which 163 are inaccessible, (flats)

· 77 road sheets had been issued and 46 have yet to be returned.

On the returned roads sheets, ‘no answer’ had not been recorded.

In terms of subscription payments, 183 had been by cash, 32 by bank transfer, 57 by QR code and 17 residents were clear that they were not interested.

8. Festive Lights Report
Robert Blanks had given advance notice of his intention to step down from the Festive Lights Committee. It is hoped that other members of that committee or of the MRA Executive Committee may step forward. Robert will draw up a ‘job description’. 
Robert reported that he had been unhappy with the service provided by the new management of Festive Decorations. Quite a few spirals and motifs didn’t light up. 

£2,000 will be carried forward into next year. £300 is still to come from Greenwich Council.

On an associated matter, Laurie Bell reported that the lamppost outside the BP garage is poorly wired and may possibly be illegal. Cllr Cartwright will investigate. The lamppost number is 78W1.

We should give consideration to celebrating the Coronation.
9. DRIS update
Nothing further to report.
10. Lidl
Bromley Council enforcement officers continue to monitor the construction. The Highways Department dealt swiftly with traffic and pavement issues near to the library. The likely completion date may now be April. The MRA and local residents are asked to raise their concerns with Cllr Cartwright, (e.g. the very muddy entrance made worse by wheel washing and the excess water flowing out). Graham will seek to arrange another meeting, with a focus on community engagement.
11. Local issues and members’ concern.
It was agreed that the questionnaire regarding residential parking devised by Gail should be sent out fairly soon. A minor amendment was recommended. Gail will circulate an updated version.
Concerns about aggressive dogs remain, with a number of different incidents being recorded. Residents are advised to ring 101 to report any incident and that will ensure a CAD number. The Committee was advised that dog handlers must be trained, registered and licensed and that they are limited to walking six dogs.
12. Any Other Business
Bromley Council – Planning for the future 2023-24. 
David Cartwright set the context for the Council seeking residents’ views on local priorities. The Council is likely to experience significant difficulties in balancing its budget for the forthcoming next four years, because it seems unlikely that government funding will increase. This is due not only to the current financial situation across the country but also the increased costs of adults’ and children’s social care.
Committee members agreed two key priorities:

· The safety of roads, (pot holes) and pavements, (dangerous in icy weather).
· The refurbishment and redesign of the library.
13. Dates of next Executive Committee meetings
· Thursday 16th March 2023 – Agenda priorities – The AGM and the Coronation.
· Wednesday 3rd May 2023 - AGM
· Thursday 15th June 2023

· Thursday 21st September 2023

· Thursday 23rd November 2023
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